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 Clearwater Soil & Water Conservation District

312 Main Avenue North, Suite 3, Bagley MN 56621 ( (218)694-6845 ( www.clearwaterswcd.org
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING MARCH 16th, 2017
MEETING MINUTES
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Board Members Present: 
Harlan Strandlien, Alroy Lewis, Paul Rydeen and Marty Cobenais
SWCD Staff: 
Nathan Nordlund, Lori Buell and Nickolaus Phillips
NRCS Staff:
Absent
Guests: John Nelson
The meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m. by Chair Cobenais in the USDA Service Center. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Agenda: Chair Cobenais called for additions or corrections to the agenda. Nordlund noted that there would not be a NRCS report as Roepke was not be able to attend the meeting. A motion to accept the agenda with the change presented by Nordlund was made by Strandlien. Second by Lewis. Motion carried 4-0.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
NRCS
No Report.
Minutes: Minutes of the regular February meeting were reviewed by the board. Rydeen made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Second Strandlien. Motion carried 4-0. 
PROGRAM TECHNICIAN REPORT
Conferences/Workshop: 
Phillips attended an AIS regional meeting for North Central in Grand Rapids on 2/28/17.

Phillips attended a SONDE training for water monitoring on 2/15/17.

Phillips met with Kurt Svendsgaard at the Tamarack Wildlife Refuge on 2/23/17.

Phillips attended a JPB Technician training/meeting in Bemidji 0n 3/1/17.

Phillips attended a Beltrami AIS taskforce meeting on 3/6/2016

Phillips attended the MASWCD Area 8 meeting on 3/ 10/2017. 

Trees: Phillips reported that he has been in contact with area schools about the “Watch em Grow” program. Phillips noted that he will be going to the schools on April 21st and 28th to distribute trees to the students.
Precipitation Network: Phillips reported that he completed the annual precipitation report for 2016. Phillips noted that he identified areas where additional volunteers are needed and will be submitting a recruitment ad for Water Monitoring volunteers and AIS Lake monitors.
AIS: Phillips reported that he submitted a delegation agreement renewal to the DNR and is awaiting confirmation. Phillips visited all County and DNR managed lake accesses looking for AIS signage and erosion problems and is working on coordinating staff and law enforcement training events for the upcoming season.
Buffer Law: Phillips reported that he has been working through data obtained from Mitch Brinks from the JPB to evaluate potential “Other Waters” list as per BWSR recommendations. Phillips is working on updating the GIS database to start planning the efforts for the year. 

Vehicles: Phillips updated the board that the F150 Rear End has been completed and the F350 has had the emblem applied. Phillips noted that he has received the Class V hitch for the F350 and will have it installed before the next meeting.
Programmatic Survey:  Phillips distributed a possible mail survey and rates options. The Board suggested seeing survey options that may gather more information and are not so outlined. The Board suggested making some of the questions open ended to gather information and capture new ideas. Phillips will look at more options and report back to the board in April. 
DISTRICT MANAGER REPORT
Financial Reports: Financial statements showing revenue and expenditures for the month of February were presented to the Board for review. 
Profit & Loss:  Income: Nordlund noted that in the month of February most of the revenue was from Plat Books Sales and Tree Sales. Expenses:  Nordlund noted that outside of regular expenses for the month of February additional charges were added to the line item Education and Promotion, for the cost of SWCD decals.
Monthly Treasurer’s Report:  Nordlund noted that for the month of February income was received from Plat Books Sales, Tree Sales and a payment from BWSR for the 2017 Buffer Law Grant. Nordlund noted that along with expected regular bills for the month of February additional expenses were to Wilberg’s for truck repair, to MASWCD for annual membership and to Moose Creek Graphics for decals on the new truck.  
Deposit Detail: Nordlund noted that in the month of February deposits included a payment for the MN Buffer Law, Envirothon Donations, Tree Sales, plat book income, and interest earned on accounts. 

Balance Sheet: Nordlund reported that the Accounts Receivable balance was $1528.46. Nordlund noted that this includes outstanding invoices to Plat Book Vendors and $764.19 a partial payment remaining on a Tree Planting Cost Share program.
A motion to accept the February financial reports was made by Rydeen.  Second by Lewis. Motion carried 4-0.
DISTRICT OPERATION
No-Till Contractor Selection: Nordlund reported that he ran ads in the Farmers Independent and in the Leader Record requesting bids for the No-Till Contracting Position. Nordlund noted that they had reached the deadline for submission and has received only one bid. Nordlund passed out copies of the bid for the board to review. Rydeen made a motion to reject the bid that was submitted. Second by Strandlien. Motion Carried 4-0.
No-Till Incentive Structure: The board discussed different options for the No-Till Drill incentive program. Nordlund noted that he would like start running ads but needs to know an incentive rate to offer producers.  Rydeen made a motion for Nordlund to put together an incentive program by calculating available funds and using a goal of 1,100 acres combined between the drill and the aerator annually.  Second by Lewis. Motion Carried 4-0.
Masters Joint Powers: Nordlund reported that BWSR has a new system for processing contracts and payments for easement establishment and inspection. Nordlund noted that this was formally distributed as easement delivery through NRBG, Nordlund noted that the new MJPA has a 5 year term.
Employee Policy: Nordlund reported that State Statute requires that the SWCD has an employee policy in place and that it is reviewed every 5 years. Nordlund noted that it is time for the board to review the current policies. Nordlund gave a copy of the policies for to the board for review and noted that the document has little changes. Nordlund noted that the only new item is the inclusion of language that allows for the office to be closed between December 26th and December 31st. Lewis made a motion to approve the policy handbook as submitted with edits made by Nordlund. Second by Strandlien. Motion Carried 4-0.
SWCD Clothing Allowance:  Nordlund reported that the staff is interested in purchasing work shirts to wear when attending events and trainings. Nordlund noted that the staff is looking for one cool season and one warm season option. Nordlund noted that $75.00/ employee should cover the cost of the embroidered shirt and fleece. Lewis made a motion to allow up  to $75 of clothing allowance for each staff member. Second by Rydeen. Motion Carried 4-0.
H.R. 1163: The Improving Access to Conservation Act:  Nordlund reported that the National Association of Conservation Districts is pushing to gain support for a bill which reduces the reporting requirements for individuals enrolling in USDA programs. Nordlund noted, that as a partner on NRCS projects, it would be nice to see fewer barriers during enrollment. Nordlund noted that a letter of support could be sent to local legislators in support of the legislation. Strandlien made a motion for Nordlund to send a letter of support from the SWCD. Second by Rydeen. Motion Carried 4-0.
DISTRICT OPERATION-Info Items

Conservation Farm: Nordlund reported that he is looking at having the Clearbrook Volunteer Fire Department burn the prairie at the Conservation Farm as part of a training exercise the end of May or early June.
OTHER: 

June 19th SWCD Board Meeting: Nordlund reported that he will be out of town the week of the SWCD’s regularly scheduled board meeting in June and is wondering if the date of the meeting should be changed or if the other staff can give the board reports. The board decided, for now, just to keep the date as originally set.
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:13 p.m. was made by Lewis. Second by Strandlien. Motion carried 4-0.
______________________________________

_____________________________
Alroy Lewis, District Secretary




Date
“It is every man’s obligation to put back into the world at least the equivalent of what he takes out of it.
Albert Einstein
Our mission is simple - to promote the wise use and improvement of our county resources, in order that future generations will inherit an economically viable county that has made wise choices in resource management.

